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roydon@restoreinnerwestline.org.au

From: roydon@restoreinnerwestline.org.au
Sent: Friday, 16 October 2020 10:17 AM
To: shayne.mallard@parliament.nsw.gov.au
Subject: Comments regarding Locals for Metro Southwest - Parliamentary Inquiry Hearing 6 

November 2019

Hi Mr Shane Mallard MLC 
 
I am writing to you in regard to your comments at the NSW Legislative Council Inquiry into the Sydenham-
Bankstown line conversion hearing on 6 November 2019. 
 
“Mr Ng has said that the Minister should stop doing videos for developers. The Minister has never done a video 
for developers.” 
 
“I think that each group—and I have crossed this path myself in these debates—stands on its own merits.” 
 
“I suggest he needs to withdraw that the Minister, Andrew Constance, makes videos for developers. That is an 
outrageous allegation and he refutes that.” 
 
The property developers and group in question are the “Locals for Metro Southwest”. 
 
I trust that you have received all of my evidence from the Inquiry which indicates that the “Locals for Metro 
Southwest” are funded and organised by CRK Properties (based in Double Bay). 
 
It will also be of interest to you that Minister Constance admitted to making a video for the “Locals for Metro 
Southwest” during NSW Budget Estimates in March/April 2020. 
 
And in early July 2020, Minister’s Constance’s office located the video in question only after journalists made 
enquiries about the “Locals for Metro Southwest” being run by property developers. 
 
With all due respect, do you stand by your particular comments of 6 November 2019 at the Inquiry? 
 
https://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/lcdocs/transcripts/2250/CORRECTED%20-%20Transcript%20-%20PC%206%20-
%20Sydenham-Bankstown%20Line%20Conversion%20-%206%20November%202019.pdf 
 
I look forward to your response. 
 
Thank you 
Roydon Ng 
0426500330 


